
To all Proactive Initiators of the Good, 

The situation in the U.S. Government has been intensifying for the past 
year. It is rapidly (relatively) approaching a crisis point. We have been 
urged to focus as much of our attention as we can on the Capitol Cleaning 
Meditation Action. The possibility for a significant evolutionary 
advancement looms. 

Recall that this target has already been lit up. It requires only a few 
moments to Focus in the heart, visualize the target and direct the synthesis 
energy in to the field. 
 "It is not the crossing of the legs, but the concentration of good thought that will be 
effective. Voluntary, daily discipline of thought brings the best results." Supermundane #559 

Here is the full meditation. 

 

Out Line for Capitol Cleaning Meditation  

  

Visualize the group participants and then create a group heart by linking 
heart to heart with the group participants.   
  

Align with the Ashram (MM or a representative), Christ, Shamballa, Heart 
of the Sun, Central Sun, or through the Ashram with the Christ, the 
Planetary Logos, and the Avatar of Synthesis.  
  

Invoke and stand receptive to the Synthesis energy flowing into and down 
this alignment into the heart of the group.   
  

With an act of the Pure Reasoning Will direct the Synthesis Energy of the 
group heart through the Statue of Freedom* (A Woman) on the top of the 
US Capitol into the Capitol building, through the dome of the Capitol.  
  



 
  

  

Visualize the Light anchoring in the Capitol Rotunda spreading horizontally 
in a 360 degree wave that flashes throughout the building moving as Light 
through any presence of darkness.                                                      
                                                 

                                         
                    

Focus again in the group heart and pulse a stream of the Synthesis Energy 
directly down the same alignment. As the Light enters the Rotunda, see it 

  



split into two streams one moving into the chamber of the House of 
Representatives (left) and the other into US Senate (right).  

                                       
  

  

                                
  

  

Within each chamber, see this Light spontaneously form as a sustained, 
large spherical Sun like field of energy radiating the entire chamber with the 
energy of Synthesis.  
  

Fix the image in place with Word of Power, The Great Invocation. Know 
that this Presence will remain radiating in the space.  
  

This process can be done by anyone of the group at any time. Thus, the 
group will continue to energize this field every day at various times.  
  

 

 

  


